


<div><div></div><div>BENBECULA COMMUNITY COUNCIL Comhairle Coimhearsnachd Beinn na Faoghla Minute/ Note of Meeting</div></div>		TITLE		Benbecula Community Council			
		DATE		15 th May 2025		TIME	6.00 pm
		VENUE		UCVO & MS Teams			
		DISTRIBUTION					
Present:		Dave Adey (Chair/Treasurer), Helen Bagley (Vice Chair/Secretary), David Bagley, Vanessa Langley, Hugh MacCormick, Cllr Uisdean Robertson, Willie MacDonald.					
Apologies:		Cllr Susan Thompson, Cllr Paul Steele, Cllr Iain MacLeod, George MacDonald, Sheena Stewart, Bryan MacPherson, John Craib. PC RossMclenaghan					
Absent:							

Agenda Item		Summary	Action	Who?	When?
1	Welcome & Minutes -	Minutes approved by		Dave/David	
2	Matters arising				
	Conflicts of Interest on the agenda –	Nothing to report -			
3	Planning & Licensing -	Nothing concerning Benbecula notified.			
4	Treasure's report and BCC funds -	<p>We have 1 minor expenditure which is bank charges, we have £4722.74 in the bank after charges.</p> <p>War Memorial Bench area – Update</p>	<p>It is now completed, thank you to Alan Morrison, David Bagley, Jimmy MacRury, Archie, Caley Timber & MacAulays for their time & materials.</p>		

		Eco committee at Sgoil Lionacleit applied for funding for water stations	Agreed to give them £100 towards the water stations. Dave will go & have a look at the water stations	Dave	
5	Benbecula Airport - Update	No representation - Ask for signage, maybe emergency exit for the gate. Disabled parking, bays not big enough, will there be any lighting – security, how the extra car parking will work.	Send an email to John	Helen	
6	Councillors Update -	Contributed to conversations throughout the meeting. Storm gates are being discussed for some causeways.			
7	NHS update -	There is a meeting the week of 19 th May with a representative for the Scottish Government		Vanessa	
8	West Camp Update -	No update			

9	Police - update	No representation –			
10	AOB	<p>Roads update – awaiting a reply from Angus about all things on last minutes.</p> <p>Dune Erosion at Culla bay – update</p> <p>Police update -</p> <p>Swimming Pool Update –</p> <p>Dog mess in Church hill – Update</p>	<p>Dave was in contact with Ian Muncaster about the dunes</p> <p>Dave wrote to my complaints & has a case number.</p> <p>Reply to Ross McCartney Contact Christina McWilliams (Sports & Leisure) & invite her to our next meeting.</p> <p>Vanessa contacted Environmental Health, also spoke to the person with the dog.</p>	<p>Dave</p> <p>Dave</p> <p>Helen Helen</p> <p>Vanessa</p>	

		<p>Ambulance – Could we ask for a representative to attend.</p> <p>Cattle grid unsafe & Market stance.</p>	<p>Contact Ambulance service & ask if they could attend next meeting.</p> <p>Contact Angus</p>	<p>Dave</p> <p>Helen</p> <p>Dave</p>	
11	Date of next meeting / AGM	Thursday 26 th June at UCVO Building 6.00 pm / Teams			